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The Canadian Embassy to the Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs of the
Socialist Federal Republic of Yugoslavia

CANADIAN EMBASSY
No. 115

The Canadian Embassy presents its compliments to the Secretariat of
State for Foreign Affairs of the Socialist Federal Republic of Yugoslavia and
has the honour to refer to the Secretariat’s Note No. 2134 of September 19, 1966
which reads as follows:

“  The Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs of the Socialist Federal
Republic of Yugoslavia presents its compliments to the Canadian
Embassy and has the honour to propose on behalf of the Government
of the Socialist Federal Republic of Yugoslavia, an Agreement con-
cerning the waiver of fees on visas in the following terms:

(a) The Government of the Socialist Federal Republic of Yugoslavia shall
waive fees on all types of non-immigrant visas for persons who wish
to travel to Yugoslavia and who hold valid Canadian passports.

(b) The Government of Canada shall waive fees on all types of non-~ :
immigrant visas for persons who wish to travel to Canada and who
hold valid Yugoslav passports.

(¢) The Agreement shall enter into force on the 1st of January 1967, and
shall remain in force until terminated by either Government giving si¥
months’ notice in writing to the other.

If the foregoing terms are acceptable to the Government of Canad@
the Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs has the honour to proposeé
that the present Note together with the Embassy’s reply in that senseé
shall be regarded as constituting an Agreement between the twO
Governments in this matter.

The Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs avails itself of tf}is
opportunity to renew to the Canadian Embassy the assurances of its
high consideration.”

The Canadian Embassy has the honour to state that the foregoing terms
are acceptable and that the Government of Canada agrees that the Note of the
Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs and this reply shall constitute 27
Agreement between the two Governments in this matter.

The Canadian Embassy avails itself of this opportunity to renew to the
Secretariat of State for Foreign Affairs the assurances of its high consideratio?
ROBERT H. WINTERS

Belgrade, September 19, 1966.




